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Editor Jean Campbell Herp, ext. 360 or jherp@lpts.edu

There is a good reason they call these ceremonies “commencement exercises.” 
Graduation is not the end; it’s the beginning.

HOURS OF 
OPERATION

Academic Support
Center

Open during 
Research & Study
and Finals Week

Monday
1 – 8:30 p.m.

Tuesday & Wednesday
10 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Thursday 
10 a.m. – 8:30 p.m.

Friday
10 a.m. – 2 p.m.

Library
May 20-June 14

May 20-23
8:30 a.m. – 5 p.m.

Friday-Monday
CLOSED

Memorial Day
Weekend

Summer Hours
May 28-August 12

Monday & Wednesday
8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Tuesday & Thursday
8:30 a.m. – 8 p.m.

Friday - Sunday
CLOSED

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
MAY 20 21 22 23 24

Offices Closed

27 
Offices Closed
Memorial Day

28 29 30 31
Offices Closed

JUNE 3 4 5 6 7
Offices Closed

10 11 12 13 14
Offices Closed

DMIN IV ● Dianne Reistroffer/Angela Cowser ● June 3-14, 2019
DMIN II ● Trisha Tull/Jamesetta Ferguson ● June 10-14, 2019

On May 10, 2019, 
Louisville Seminary 
hosted its annual Festival 
of Sacred Music. The 
service featured readings 
from Holy Scripture and 
Howard Thurman in honor 
of President Alton B. 
Pollard III as well as songs, 
hymns and spirituals from 
across the globe. The 
Louisville Seminary Choir 
is under the direction of Louie L Bailey. 			   Click here to enjoy the festival!

2019 Festival of Sacred Music

Calendar: May 20 - June 14

This is the final edition of the Seminary Times for the 2018-19 academic year. 
Monthly summer editions will be available on June 13, July 11 and August 8.

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLxNph7L27l7dipNNemk31JFOIVuR_M53u


MAIL CENTER REMINDER
VACATION ALERT

If you will be 
out of town for more 
than a week, please 

email Norm Hollabaugh 
(mailcenter@lpts.edu) 

with the dates.

The 165th Commencement | Sunday, May 19, 2019
Baccalaureate Sermon
“Living the Faith”  
Dr. Debra J. Mumford 
Frank H. Caldwell Professor of Homiletics, Louisville Seminary

10:30 a.m. | Frank H. and Fannie W. Caldwell Chapel
Louisville Seminary | 1044 Alta Vista Road | Louisville, Ky.

Commencement Address 
“In This Present Age: A Calling at the Crossroad”
Dr. Iva E. Carruthers 
General Secretary of the Samuel DeWitt Proctor Conference

3:30 p.m. | Second Presbyterian Church
3701 Old Brownsboro Road| Louisville, Ky.

SENIORS:
Would you like to receive 
the Seminary Times after 
graduation? Please send 

your ‘non-LPTS’ email 
address to Jean Herp at 

jherp@lpts.edu.



As we approach the end of the 2018-2019 fiscal year 

From the Business Office
Time Sheet Reminder

Monday, May 27, is a holiday, so time sheets 
(purple and pink) should be turned in either 

Thursday, May 23, or Tuesday, May 28, by noon. 

we’d like to have as many 2018-19 invoices/check requests as possible by June 5. 

If you have May invoices that won’t arrive until after 
June 5, send Kim Smith an e-mail with the invoice/check 
request detail (below), so that we can manually charge 
it to May. 

Invoice/ck request detail includes: 
Vendor name 
Invoice # (if you have it) 
Date of invoice 
Amount of invoice 
Account number to be charged

If you have 2019-20 invoices, please hold them until 
June 10, if possible. 
If you have a June invoice that HAS to be paid by June 1, 
send it to us in May, but be sure to mark it so we charge 
it to the correct year.

Please don’t hesitate to contact Kim Smith at ext. 356 or 
ksmith@lpts.edu, if you have a question regarding how 
to handle an invoice.

Graduation photos 
and a complete list of 

graduates and degrees 
will be posted in the 

June 13 edition of the 
Seminary Times. 

Field Ed Spring Evaluations were due Wednesday, May 
15. Evaluation forms can be found online in the Field Ed 
section of the website. Remember that all Field Education 
paperwork must be turned in within two weeks of the 
stated deadline or you will receive a failing grade.

Field Education
Future Field Ed Dates to Note
Monday, June 5		 Summer Administrative 
			   Agreements and Learning
			   Covenant Due

Marriage
and Family

Therapy
Seniors

Celebrated

Pictured left to right: 

(Back row) John Russell Stanger, 
Benjamin Wilson

(Front row) Shelby Oda,
 Ervina Desaussure, 

Cheryl Young, 
Leslie Cashion

Photo by Chris Wooton.



We Made It!!!!	
YOU made it!!!
Another academic year is in the books! 
It’s been a year of many changes, much joy, and a few hardships.
With God’s help, we prevailed.
We celebrate our friends and community members who graduate on Sunday!

ASC has had a wonderful year. Approximately 50% of our students dropped by the center for assistance. 
Countless others came by for a quick question, a handout, or just to visit (can you say “Snacks”?). We 
have had over 425 contact hours (when a student comes in and sits down) this school year!

The ASC is still open daily (except Mondays) through the end of May.
Beginning June 1 and through July, Beth will be in the center on Tuesdays from 10-4. 
Stop by and say “Hi,” get some feedback on your summer assignments, or brush up on your reading/
writing/study skills. 
Beth will also be available by email. Reach out if you need academic support.
In late August/September, we’ll again offer Writing Tables – 90-minute workshops on various reading/
writing/studying topics. 

Don’t forget that you can access many of our handouts through the OWL (online writing lab) here.

Tip for the summer: The best way to increase reading speed, expand vocabulary, write effective papers, 
and read more analytically is to READ.  
Read anything: fiction, nonfiction, poems, magazines, journals, or newspapers. 
Read for fun. Read to relax. Read to learn. Just read.

Have a great summer!

Notes from the 
Academic Support Center (ASC)

Need Help? Just ASC!  

 

 

End of Year Cookout
Fun, Food, and Fellowship



From the Facilities Department
BIKE SHED CLEANING | Wednesday, May 22, 2019
The Facilities Department will be doing the semi-annual 
cleaning of the bike shed located on the Housing side 
of campus. If you own a bike, please tag it to identify 
it as yours before noon on Wednesday, May 22. The 
shed is scheduled to be cleaned the next day, and any 
bikes that are not tagged will be brought to the Facilities 
Department where they will remain for approximately 
48 hours. Anyone who needs to claim their bike can 
come to the Facilities Department during that time to 
retrieve it. After the 48-hour period, unclaimed bikes will 
be donated to charity.

Tags may be copied from sample below or picked up at 
the Facilities Department. 

Please tape one of the tags to each bike that you own.
If you know of anyone who is out of town and may not 
receive this message, please call Facilities at extension 
387 to let us know. We appreciate your help and 
cooperation!

REMINDER: BICYCLES ARE TO BE STORED IN THE BIKE 
SHED OR INSIDE EACH RESIDENT’S APARTMENT ONLY. 
THEY ARE NOT TO BE LEFT OUTSIDE IN WALKWAYS, 
UNDER STAIRS, OR EGRESS PATHS.

CHECK-OUT INSPECTIONS
For those of you who will be moving out of your 
campus apartment, the Facilities Department wants 
to remind you to call or email us to schedule your 
check-out inspection. This must be done to ensure the 
return of your deposit when you began your lease. We 
check for cleanliness of the entire unit including the 
bathroom sink, toilet, and tub, as well as the refrigerator 
and stove both inside and out. We also check the 
condition of screens, blinds, cabinets, countertops, walls 
(holes from pictures, mirrors, etc.), as well as fixtures 
and furniture provided in the studio/efficiency units. It 
is preferable to schedule the check-out as close to your 
departure as possible so we can ensure all above items 
are completed and to ensure prompt return of any 
deposits. It is not necessary that the unit be completely 
empty for check-out. 

Also, please be sure you also clear out your 
storage unit. Any items left will be discarded. 

If possible, we would greatly appreciate it if you could 
schedule your check-out a week in advance. 

The Facilities Department is available to conduct check-outs 
Monday thru Friday, from 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., excluding 
lunch from 12-12:30 p.m. We will begin recognizing Fridays 
off for the summer on May 24, therefore we will not be 
available for check-out inspections on Fridays after that 
date. If you have any questions, please let us know. 

To schedule a check-out inspection, call Facilities at 
(502) 992.9387 or email facilitiesworkorder@lpts.com.






